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Cooky crumbs . . . 
really all that needs to be said!!! 

Cooky 

put in a few comments about your 
term and any useful information 
the next person can use. 

We are almost done with our term 
as a board. The Quilt Show is 
done, the new slate of Officers is 
done, the new Opportunity Quilt 
is done, the new Quilt Show Chair-
man has taken over, and we are 
so lucky to be able to quilt. That’s 

Don’t forget to turn in any re-
ceipts to the treasurer, Wendy, 
before the end of June or she 
can’t pay you. 

Chairpersons, please remember to 
print out the By-laws, Job Duties 
and the Policy and put them in 
your red binder so it is ready for 
the next chairman. They are all 
available on the web site. Please 

General Meeting 
 
 

May 25, 2016 
 

Kelly Essary 
Monique Figlietti 

Angie Horne 
Mary Marusin 
Kathy Sexton 

 
 

Quilts and Stories! 
 

Membership  

Just a reminder that your yearly 
dues can be paid for the year, 2016
-2017 at our next meetings.  Print 
the new form from the web site.  
 
Our dues are due July 1st and must 
be paid by September 1st to be 

included in our new roster. The 
dues are still $20 and are a bargain 
compared to some of the other 
guilds I have visited. Life members 
are free and so are junior members 
(between 10 & 18). 
 

If you have any questions, just give 
me a call. Happy sewing! 
 
Delaina Watson 
 

  

Got Eyeglasses? 

My husband and Jan Thompson’s husband have 

joined The Flying Samaritans. They fly Doctors, 

Optometrists and Dentists to Baja Mexico to a 

clinic.  They are in need of eyeglasses. 

If you have old glasses you don’t use and would 

like to donate them…I will have a box on the infor-

mation table at the next General Meeting for you 

to put your donated glasses in. They will be great-

ly appreciated. If you need more information 

please call me. 

Cooky Amarel 
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Programs and Speakers 
Our April speaker was Heather 
Banks from Sparks, N.V. She gave 
such a wonderful presentation with 
help from her mom. Heathers class 
was full of fun and a lot of laughs. 
FYI, everyone one in class won 
something and received a goodie 
bag. You never know what happens 
at class unless you take one. You 
always have a great time with 
friends and lots of laughs. So get a 
friend and sign up for the next class. 
Best of all you learn something new 
every time.  
 

Our meeting in May will be with 
Kelly Essary, Monique Figlietti, An-
gie Horne, Mary Marusin and Kathy 
Sexton. These five lovely ladies will 
entertain us with some great quilts 
and some of their quilting stories. 
So if you don’t know these ladies it 
will be a good time to put a face 
with a name. 

 

June will be here soon and yes, you 
need a new purse! So come see 
Pamela Day and her Poozles Trunk 
Show. You’ll get to see all her won-
derful purses and the way she em-
bellishes them. Pamela will be 

teaching her New Yorker purse 
class on Thursday the 30th from 9-
3 at 1624 Starr Drive, Yuba City. I 
have the pattern for you to buy. 
You can choose from the four 
styles in the pattern. The purse 

fabric will be cut before the class 
so you can go home with a fin-
ished purse or at least very close 
to finished. Come see me to sign 
up for class and pick up your 
pattern. 

In July we will be having an Ice 
Cream Social. Yes, I said ice 
cream!  What’s not to like about 
that? We will be meeting again 
at St. Andrew on Franklin.  So 
plan on coming to the meeting to 
say hi to our new board mem-
bers.  It will be a fun evening. 
 

The Sew So Shop has the fabric 
requirements for our workshops. 
The information is in a binder at 
the front desk. So when you are 
in the Shop to purchase fabric for 
a particular workshop project, 
Jim, Nicky, Wanda and Carolyn 
will be able to assist you.   
As always, please contact Claire 
regarding any speakers you 
might wish to have visit us and 
please contact Cheryl regarding 
workshop information.  
 
Claire Poole  
clairepoole@yahoo.com  
671-2165  

 

Cheryl Gaines  
rcgaines@syix.com  
671-7562  
 

 Color the end of clear mon-

ofilament thread a dark color so 

it’s easier to find.  This also makes 

it easier to thread the needle. 

  To eliminate creases in 

binding as you fold it, use an emp-

ty toilet tissue roll and roll the 

binding onto this.  It’s also easier 

when ironing it double.  Just un-

wind as you iron.  I also roll it back 

onto the empty roller after press-

ing.  It’s easier to handle when 

sewing onto the quilt edge. 

 For cleaning an iron, use a 

dryer sheet or a ball of aluminum 

foil by rubbing the iron over them. 

 Use metal hair clips to  hold 

down the binding instead of 

straight pins. 

 For very pointed scissors, 

use pencil grips to protect the 

points. 

    Use a suction cup with a 

hood on the side of the sew-

ing machine to keep a small pair of 

scissors handy. 

 

Helpful Hints from Alyce 
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Community Service 

Please consider volunteering as the 
Community Service Chairperson.  It 
is a very gratifying job because you 
are helping children and other  
people! 

 

Those who donated quilts during 
March are:  

 

Cooky Amarel – 2 quilt top 
Kim Buzolich – Quilting On two 
quilts 
Cathy Evans – Quilting on 1 quilt 

Marilyn Hill – Quilting and bind-
ing on 3 quilts 
Dee Jagerhorn – 2 quilt tops 
Camille Jauregui – 1 completed 
baby quilt 
Carole McClenden – 1 completed 
quilt 
Mary Overton – 3 quilt top 
Lorraine Poukish – 1 completed 
quilt 
Lucy Prall – Binding on 2 quilts 
Sande Schuster – 1 quilt top 

Please call me as I have lots of  
fabric and batting for our  
community service quilts! 
 
Dee Jagerhorn 
(530) 701-5410  
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Opportunity Quilt Travels 
Our beautiful opportunity quilt is 
stunning and we not only want EVE-
RYONE to see it!  But we also want 
to have wonderful speakers and 
classes for the next year--right? The 
sale of opportunity quilt tickets is a 
very large part of our budget and 
the more tickets we sell, the more 
fun we will, as a guild, be able to 
afford. 

 

I have reserved the following places 
and dates for our "Trip Around The 
World" quilt to be shown and need 
volunteers to take it to those places 
and charm the folks who'll marvel at 

it to buy handfuls of tickets. Are 
you game? Go with a friend, grab 
a bite of dinner then see what an-
other guild's meetings, speakers 
and/or programs are about! 
 
June 15 at the Colusa Guild 
August 1 at Pioneer Guild in 
Loomis, 7:00 pm 
August 4, Annie's Star Guild in 
Chico, 7:00 pm  
August 9, Antelope Guild in Citrus 
Heights (Sacramento) 7:00 pm  
September 15, Oroville Guild,  at 
10:00 am. 

Please email me 
steeledome@gmail.com or call 
757-1685 to let me know you and 
a friend will be having fun and 
earning our thanks for taking the 
quilt to one of these meetings. 
 
~~Diane Steele~~ 

mailto:steeledome@gmail.com
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VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING  

May 11, 2016 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Cooky Amarel, Cheryl Gaines, Claire Poole, Wendy Cockrell,  Linda Matsumoto, Marga-
ret Rehermann, DeRay Jensen, Delaina Watson, Dee Jagerhorn, Carleen Hagen, Diane Leighton, Nancy Wil-
son, Diana Tatro, Joann Thomas, Jody Ohrt, and Shirley Jensen. 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 12:05 pm by President Cooky Amarel.  

SECRETARY: A motion was made and seconded (Watson/N.Wilson) and unanimously voted to dispense with 
the reading of the minutes of the April 13, 2016 Board Meeting. A motion was made and seconded 
(N.Wilson/Jagerhorn) and unanimously voted to accept the minutes as written.  There was no correspond-
ence. 

TREASURER: The checking account has a balance of $6,594.99 and the savings account has a balance of 
$16,065.75.   

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

Cooky thanked the nominating committee for their work in obtaining a full slate of officers for the 2016-2017 
years.  The election will be held at the May General Meeting. 

Cooky inquired about the status of the Past Presidents pins.  Wendy will check with a vendor she works with 
and see if we can obtain a discount if we order show pins from them for next years Quilt Show. 

Cooky passed around a listing of past Quilt Shows.  We are trying to complete the list of quilt makers, quilt 
winners, windsock makers, and pictures of Opportunity Quilts from past shows. 

The revised By-Laws, Policies, and Job Duties have all been revised and are on the VQG website.  Board Chair-
man and Committee Chairpersons need to print copies of the revised editions and place in their red binders 
before handing in their binders at the end of their terms. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Cooky reported that we will present the completed quilts to Casa de Esperanza at our June General Meeting. 

Diane Leighton has approached the Yuba Sutter Mall about possibly using vacant storefront for a sew day or 
having quilt displays in the windows. More to follow on this subject. 

Delaina has revised the Membership Form to reflect Junior Memberships. There is no cost for a Junior Mem-
bers, Ages 10-18. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Claire reported that there will be a presentation from five Guild members at the May General Meeting.  Pam-
ela Day will be the speaker at the June meeting.  She only has one sign up for the purse workshop so we may 
need to cancel the class.  

 

 
 . .Minutes continued on next page 

Val ley Qui l t  Gui ld  May 2016 

Board Meeting Minutes 



 

5 

Val ley Qui l t  Gui ld  May 2016 

Minutes, continued 

QUILT SHOW:   

There will be a Quilt Show Wrap Up meeting tonight at 5:00 pm. 

DeRay presented a Budget for the 2017 Quilt Show.  A motion was made and seconded (Leighton/Jagerhorn) 
and unanimously approved to accept the Budget as presented. 

The Opportunity Quilt for 2017 has been quilted and they will begin selling tickets next week.  

 

General Meeting: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 
Board Meeting: Wednesday, June 8, 2016  
The meeting was adjourned at 1:08 pm. 
Respectfully submitted 
Linda Matsumoto 

New Quilt Shop coming soon! 

Last month at the April guild meeting we met   

Vivian and Kim.  They are starting up a new quilt 

shop for us to patronize!   

Check out their flyer!  
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Vintage Block 
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Affiliate 
Members 

 BRADLEY QUILT CO.  

Jim & Roxi Bradley 
17075 Kirkland Drive 
Cottonwood, CA   96022 
530-347-4438 
roxanna@bradleyquiltco.com 
www.bradleyquiltco.com 

 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 
Linda Ballard 
530-547-3461 
530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com 
www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

787 Plumas Street 
Yuba City, CA 95991 
Jim and Nicky 
530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net 
www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND 
THE BLOCK 

433 Market St. 
Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist 
530-458-7467 
530-933-8453 
www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  

    2016 
Apr 30-May 1 Springtime in the Pines Quilt Show 
  Nevada County Fairgrounds 
  Grass Valley, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 
June 25-26 Ocean Waves Quilt Guild 
  Dana Gray Elementary School 
  Fort Bragg, CA    
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 
Aug 6-7 Chester Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
  Chester High School 
  Chester CA 
Aug 13-14 Ridge Quilters of Paradise 
  Paradise, CA   
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 

~ There is no charge for Upcoming Quilt Show listings ~ 
 

http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2015-2016 

President 

  Cooky Amarel 673-6653 

1st Vice-President 

  Cheryl Gaines 671-7562 

2nd Vice-President 

  Claire Poole 671-2165 

Secretary Linda Matsumoto 671-7413 

Treasurer Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

Parliamentarian Margaret  

Rehermann 

755-4680 

Chairpersons 

2016 Quilt Show Wendy Cockrell 916-803-2713 

2017 Quilt Show DeRay Jensen 923-2604 

2016 Opportunity 

Quilt 

Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Block of the Month   

Challenge 2016 Diane Steele 846-0421 

Christmas Party Guild Board  

Members 

 

Community Service Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

674-9026 

673-7044 

Fair Block Contest Nancy Wilson 741-0293 

Fair Liason/Setup Valerie Wilson 742-1765 

Hospitality Dorothy Lindsay 846-0421 

Membership Delaina Watson 682-8427 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 790-7180 

Property Pat May 674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 674-3864 

Sargeant @ Arms Joann Thomas 673-4416 

Sew Day Dee Jagerhorn 701-5410 

Sunshine Brenda Reeves 673-7637 

310 Club-Totally Me Jody Ohrt 743-0329 

Webmaster Ginger Benham 674-5943 

Purpose: 

To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to promote the ap-

preciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making and collect-

ing and to contribute to the growth and knowledge of quilt tech-

niques, textiles, patterns, history and quilt makers through edu-

cational meetings and fellowship. 

Meetings: 

Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each month at 7:00 

p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in Marysville.  Doors 

open at 6:00 p.m.  Copy ready submissions to the newsletter are 

due the by the 7th day of the month by 5:00 p.m. to the 

Newsletter person.  Please direct any questions or comments 

to the Yuba-Sutter Valley Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba 

City, CA 95992.  Web site:  www.valleyquiltguild.com 

Membership: 

Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and quilting 

regardless of skill level.  You are urged to join and learn with us.  

Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  Membership is from July 1 

through June 30.  Membership entitles you to a newsletter, to an 

annual membership roster (which is confidential).  Affiliate 

membership fee is $24.00 with a business listing each month.  

Affiliate members receive 10% discount for paying a year of ads 

paid in advance.   

Submit to: 

Valley Quilt Guild  

 P. O. Box 1463 

Yuba City, CA 95992.  

 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 


